AGENDA

COUNCIL ON DEVELOPMENT FINANCE

June 15, 2009
Room 105

State Tatnall Building

150 William Penn Street

Dover, Delaware 19901
9:00 A.M.

OLD BUSINESS:

     Approval of Minutes

NEW BUSINESS:

1. AlphaSense, Inc.:  The applicant is requesting a matching grant from the Delaware Strategic Fund under the Delaware Technical Innovation Program in the amount of $50,000.  AlphaSense is working to develop a cavity enhanced terahertz absorption spectrometer.  Their Phase II research will be focusing on the optimization of the system to improve the spectrometer performance in terms of sensitivity and selectivity, and the implementation of a compact, portable, relatively inexpensive and field testable spectrometer product.  AlphaSense’s facility is located at 28 Hillstream Road in Newark, Delaware.
2. Baltimore Aircoil (“BAC”):  The Applicant is requesting a grant from the Delaware Strategic Fund in the amount of $166,000.  The proceeds will be used in the expansion of BAC at its Milford, Delaware plant.  BAC manufactures cooling towers, evaporative condensers, industrial fluid coolers, ice thermal storage systems and heat exchangers.
3. Delaware College of Art and Design:  On September 25, 1996, the Authority committed to financial assistance for the Wilmington Economic Development Corporation (“WEDCO”) in the amount of $750,000 through the Delaware Strategic Fund in the form of a grant.  The proceeds were used to renovate a building located at 605-A Market Street Mall, owned by WEDCO in which a two-year professional college of art and design was established.  The company is requesting an amendment to that Agreement.
4. ISOGEN, LLC:  On June 30, 2008, the Authority committed to financial assistance for ISOGEN, LLC, in the amount of $1,500,000 through the Delaware Strategic Fund in the form of a loan.  The proceeds were used for working capital associated with the relocation of an aseptic processing manufacturing facility from the State of New Jersey to the State of Delaware.  The company is requesting an amendment to that Agreement.
5. Information Assurance Corporation:  The applicant has requested $500,000 from the Emerging Technologies Pre-Venture Fund.  The applicant is an early stage company formed to engage in the business of information assurance products and services including electronic notary, digital safe deposit box, and non-repudiation software.  The applicant proposes to use the debt/equity financing to assist with development efforts and working capital for its facility located in Wilmington, Delaware.

6.  International Marketing Systems (“IMS”): – In May 24, 2004, the Authority committed to financial assistance for IMS (which operates under the trade name of Chemblend), in an amount of $200,000 through the Delaware Strategic Fund in the form of a loan.   The loan proceeds were used for the construction of a building in the Porter Road Business Center in New Castle County, Delaware, which houses its chemical blending/packaging business located at 400 Carson Drive in Bear, Delaware. The company is requesting an amendment to the loan documents.

ADJOURNMENT:

This Agenda is subject to change.

The Council may conduct a part of the hearing in one or more executive sessions closed to the public for the purpose of discussing certain confidential commercial and financial information submitted by the applicant for grant assistance that is not a public record within the meaning of Section 10002 of Title 29 of the Del. C.  
